






























From: Herman Howerton triplh@pacbell.net
Subject: Re: Air Conditioning Approvals

Date: June 2, 2023 at 2:01 PM
To: Bruce Shepherd bruce.shepherd@outlook.com
Cc: Matt Howarth matthowarth56@gmail.com

Bruce,

I have attached below my markup of the draft memo relating to Board approval of the AC improvements proposed for Unit 
71.  Please take a look and see if you have any questions.

Regarding your comment about informing potentially affected neighbors, we have contacted and sent a copy of our 
proposal to Robert and Mark Stark, the owners of unit 70 attached to our unit.  I have not yet received any comments, but 
have today asked that they let us know soon if they have any comments about the proposal.  I asked Yates in late May if 
he thought I should sent the proposal to or approach any other neighbors and he replied that this would not be necessary.

Please also confirm that you have received this email and the email I sent previously attaching the proposal for 71 and its 
exhibits.

Thanks for your time in dealing with this.

Herm

On Jun 2, 2023, at 7:53 AM, Bruce Shepherd <bruce.shepherd@outlook.com> wrote:

Please keep in mind that our AC policy contemplates that applicants should inform potentially affected neighbors of the 
applicant’s contemplated AC improvements.  The idea is for the applicant to try to find avenues to placate neighbor 
concerns, if possible.  This is just a heads up because the board may ask about neighbor reactions.

I also previously sent you the form of memorandum.  Please confirm receipt and provide info to fill in the blanks.
Get Outlook for iOS

From:	Bruce	Shepherd	<bruce.shepherd@outlook.com>
Sent:	Wednesday,	May	31,	2023	11:42	AM
To:	triplh@pacbell.net	<triplh@pacbell.net>;	MaE	Howarth	<maEhowarth56@gmail.com>;	Cirra	Mason	
<rrpoa.bookkeeping@gmail.com>;	Yates	(William)	Bauder	<rrpoa@sbcglobal.net>;	Buster	Fenley	<jusQnfenley3@gmail.com>
Subject:	Air	CondiQoning	Approvals
	
I	understand	that	you	each	desire	to	bring	to	the	Board	applicaQons	to	install	air	condiQoning	
improvements	in	your	respecQve	townhome	units.		I	further	understand	that	you	both	are	
shooQng	for	approval	at	the	Board’s	June	13	meeQng.		Please	confirm	so	I	can	include	the	
maEers	on	the	agenda.	
	
Please	also	send	to	me	your	proposed	applicaQon	packages,	so	I	can	be	sure	to	have	those	
available	to	post	on	the	website.		It	would	be	easiest	for	me	if	the	enQre	package	(e.g.,	any	
cover	email,	any	descripQve	materials,	any	map	of	the	proposed	locaQon	for	the	equipment,	
and	any	sketches	of	the	equipment	and/or	its	locaQon)	could	be	included	in	a	single	pdf	file.
	
One	of	the	documents	involved	in	our	air	condiQoning	approval	package	is	a	memorandum	
confirming	the	approval	of	the	townhome	owner	of	various	covenants	made	with	respect	to	the		
future	operaQon	of	the	air	condiQoning	improvements.		I	have	aEached	a	form	of	memorandum	
which	we	have	used	for	this	purpose.		If	the	proposed	air	condiQoning	improvements	are	
approved,	the	memorandum	will	be	recorded	in	the	County	Recorder’s	official	records.		In	order	
to	help	me	prepare	the	memoranda	for	your	respecQve	improvements,	it	would	be	helpful	if	
you	could	hand	mark	up	the	form	of	memorandum	to	include	the	perQnent	informaQon	for	
your	townhome,	and	then	scan	and	email	the	markup	to	me.		As	we	conQnue	in	our	effort	to	
beEer	organize	our	AssociaQon’s	records,	my	plan	it	to	have	both	ACC	requests	for	approval,	
and	any	approval	documents	(such	as	the	memorandum),	available	on	the	website	so	they	can	

https://aka.ms/o0ukef


and	any	approval	documents	(such	as	the	memorandum),	available	on	the	website	so	they	can	
be	readily	visible	to	all	townhome	owners.		We	are	not	there	yet,	but	we	are	ge`ng	closer.
	
Thanks	guys!		Please	let	me	know	if	you	have	any	quesQons.
	
	

RockyRidge 
Board…prov.71



From: Robert Stark robert.stark@workday.com
Subject: Re: [External Sender] Rocky Ridge Condos

Date: June 4, 2023 at 7:00 AM
To: Herm Howerton hermanhowerton@gmail.com
Cc: Jane Howerton jahints@gmail.com, Robert & Mary Stark marystark1996@gmail.com

Hi Herm,

Thanks for sharing your plans with us and keeping us posted. In reviewing your plans, it looks like the AC placement as
you described (opposite side under your front door entry deck) doesn’t pose any concerns or issues for us in Unit 70. 

Thanks again for your consideration and kindly keeping us informed. 

Look forward to meeting you in Tahoe. 

Robert Stark
925-588-4341
robert.stark@workday.com

On Jun 2, 2023, at 1:20 PM, Herm Howerton <hermanhowerton@gmail.com> wrote:

Robert,

Thanks for taking a look at our AC plans.  We are on the Board agenda for June 13 seeking approval of these plans. 
We may be asked if we have shared the plans with neighbors and if they had any comments or reaction.  Will you
please let us know if you or Mary have any comments at your earliest convenience.  

Sorry to trouble you.  Appreciate your help.

Thanks,
Herm



From: Herman Howerton triplh@pacbell.net
Subject: AC Proposal for Unit 71 for RR Board

Date: May 21, 2023 at 10:13 AM
To: Bill (Yates) Bauder rrpoa@sbcglobal.net

Yates,

I have attached our Proposal to Install Air Conditioning In Unit 71 for you to distribute to the Board for its June 13, 2023
meeting.  For ease of scanning, I am sending in three parts:  1 - the Proposal itself, 2- Exhibit A and 3- Exhibits B and C.  

Please let me know if this is all you need or if I should send the Proposal and Exhibits all together to you by mail.  If so,
please let me know how best to address it to get to you.

Thanks for all your help.

Herm

May 2023 AC 
Proposal.pdf

569 KB

May 2023 AC 
Propos…it A.pdf

1.1 MB

May 2023 AC 
Propos…C.pdf



From: Herm Howerton hermanhowerton@gmail.com
Subject: Rocky Ridge Condos

Date: May 22, 2023 at 9:09 PM
To: robert.stark@workday.com
Cc: Jane Howerton jahints@gmail.com

Robert,

Enjoyed the chance to speak to both you and Mary this evening about your becoming owners of unit 70 at Rocky Ridge. 
From my wife, Jane, and me, welcome to the community.  You now have my phone number and email address.  A couple
of other contacts points are my wife's phone, which is 415-609-1879, and our condo phone line which is 530-583-0371.

I have attached the air conditioning unit proposal I mentioned for your information.  If you have any questions about it,
please feel free to contact me with them.  For ease of sending, there are three attachments - the proposal itself, Exhibit A
and Exhibits B & C.

Enjoy your time up there this weekend.

Best,
Herm Howerton

May 2023 AC 
Proposal.pdf

569 KB

May 2023 AC 
Propos…it A.pdf

1.1 MB

May 2023 AC 
Propos…C.pdf

1 MB
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